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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. On June 13, 2008, we issued Decision No. C08-0607 that opened an investigatory docket in order to consider issues related to electric transmission and to identify transmission planning activities that merit more active involvement by the Commission, as more fully described in the Preliminary Statement of Goals.  

2. In that Decision we encouraged interested parties to comment on the issues set forth in the Preliminary Statement of Goals, provide a legal analysis as to what authority the Commission possesses regarding these issues, and suggest other areas of inquiry the Commission should pursue.  We requested interested persons submit comments regarding the Preliminary Statement of Goals and any additional comments, by July 18, 2008.  

3. We received comments from nine interested parties, specifically Public Service Company of Colorado; Tri-State Generation and Transmission Association, Inc. (Tri-State); Black Hills Corporation; the Colorado Office of Consumer Counsel; the Governor’s Energy Office; the Colorado Independent Energy Association; Interwest Energy Alliance; Trans-Elect Development Company, LLC (Trans-Elect); and Putnam Roby Williamson Communications, Inc.  
4. In general, the comments were generally supportive.  Specific comments included agreement to the Decision and Preliminary Statement of Goals, suggestions on what issues the Commission should include to expand the scope, and suggestions that the scope was too broad and the Commission should restrict the scope of this investigatory docket according to statutory limitations.

5. Comments did reveal distinct positions of several parties on certain issues.  These issues included appropriate transmission planning horizons, the effectiveness of coordinated planning within Colorado, and the expansion of this docket’s scope, as suggested by Trans-Elect, in contrast to the restriction of this docket’s scope, as suggested by Tri-State. 
6. Based on the initial comments, we find it reasonable to allow parties to respond to the initial round of comments.  Parties are requested to discuss the various positions articulated in the opening comments as well as any additional information parties believe would be beneficial to this docket.  To the extent interested parties wish to submit reply comments to this docket, we request that they be filed no later than August 15, 2008.
II. order

A. The Commission Orders That:

1.
Interested parties are requested to submit reply comments on or before August 15, 2008.  In addition to the filing of written comments, interested parties may submit comments electronically by CD, or e-mail to puc@dora.state.co.us.
3.
Notice of this Order shall be provided to the public and to all interested parties.

4.
This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING 
July 30, 2008.
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